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Togo
Mr. President,

Portugal welcomes the delegation of Togo and thanks it for the presentation of the national UPR report. 

We commend Togo for having recently officially submitted to the UN the instrument of ratification of the Second Optional Protocol to the ICCPR, aiming at the abolition of the death penalty. We further welcome the adoption, by the National Assembly, at the end of last month, of the law regarding the Criminal Code, by which the definition of torture therein included fully complies with the Convention Against Torture.
The adoption of a new Criminal Code in November 2015 was also a very welcomed measure, and we particularly praise the fact that it includes important provisions in areas such as the fight against feminine genital mutilation. We recommend the swift implementation of these provisions, aiming at the elimination of that practice.
We share the concern expressed by the Committee on the Rights of the Child regarding the lack of access to primary education by one third in the country of the children and we would like to recommend that Togo takes all the necessary measures to ensure universal primary education, combat illiteracy and reduce the drop out rate in primary schools. 
Finally, Mr. President, Portugal recommends that Togo ratify the Optional Protocol to the ICESCR, the Optional Protocol on the Convention on the Rights of the Child on a Communications Procedure (OP-CRC-CP) and the Optional Protocol on the Convention on the Elimination of Discrimination Against Women (OP-CEDAW).
Thank you Mr. President.

